

March 26th, 2020

Re: Vermont court W and E (from Freneau Ave. to cul-de-sac), Borough of Matawan, NJ

Dear Resident:

Please be advised that on or about Monday, March 30th, 2020 weather permitting construction will begin on Vermont Court. Work hours are 7:00am until 5:00 pm. Work will consist of removal and replacement of curbs, apron and sidewalks.

Milling and paving will follow once all concrete work is complete. Residents will receive another notice for the milling and paving.

During the project, temporary no parking signs will be posted along the road in the work area, please do not park your cars on Vermont Court (from Freneau Ave. to cul-de-sac) where there are NO PARKING SIGNS POSTED.

For everyone's safety, we urge you to use caution when driving in the work zones and to be aware of our construction equipment operating on the roadways. Please allow a few extra minutes for the potential delays caused by the construction.

If you have sprinklers we would greatly appreciate your help if you could mark the sprinkler lines to avoid any damage to your sprinkler system during construction. We would also appreciate your help by watering your lawn after it has been restored with top soil and seed.

If you should have any questions pertaining to this project, please contact the project manager, Lou Tedesco, from T & M Associates at 732-865-9527. Additionally, please do not ask the employees on site any questions, as they may not know all of the project details, Thank you for your cooperation in advance.

We apologize for any inconvenience that we may cause during these permanent improvements to your street and we appreciate your patience and help throughout the project, together we can complete and finish this project faster.

Sincerely,

S. Brothers Management